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PUBLIC NOTICE 
EXETER CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

 
Monthly Meeting 

The Exeter Conservation Commission will meet in the Nowak Room, Exeter Town Offices 
at 10 Front Street, Exeter on Tuesday, February 11th, 2020 at 7:00 P.M. 

 
Call to Order: 

1. Introduction of Members Present  
2. Public Comment 

 
Action Items  

• Annual Work Plan Priorities  
• NHDES Wetland Rule Amendment  
• Committee Reports 

a. Property Management 
i. Conservation Planning 

ii. Morrissette Property Management 
b. Trails  

i. Henderson Swasey Kiosk Vandalism 
c. Outreach Events 

i. Report on Full Moon Snowshoe 
ii. Upcoming: April 23 SkyWatch Event at Raynes (cloud date 4/27) 

d. Tree City Subcommittee 
• Approval of Minutes: January 14, 2019  
• Correspondence 
• Other Business   
• Next Meeting: Date Scheduled (3/17/20)*, Submission Deadline (2/21/20)  

*meeting date was changed to avoid town meeting.  
 

 
Todd Piskovitz, Chair  
Exeter Conservation Commission 
Posted February 6th, 2020 Exeter Town Office, Exeter Public Library, and Town Departments.  

http://www.exeternh.gov/




Legislative Update March 8, 2019. View this email in your browser

Reminder: The updated DES Wetland Rules
become effective on December 15, 2019.

The new Rules do not dramatically change the roles and responsibilities of
conservation commissions in the permit review process thanks to CC members
who spoke up, wrote letters to DES and attended public hearings.  NH municipal
conservation commissions still have the power to “intervene” or provide comments
about an application to the Wetlands Bureau to allow for local review of the
proposal. The Standard Dredge and Fill Application still allow for conservation
commissions to intervene if they notify DES within 14 days of the permit being
filed at the town clerk’s office. 

A summary of the changes includes the reduction of permit processing timelines
and impact thresholds.  The threshold for major impacts has been reduced to
10,000 sf to match the mitigation threshold. Standard permits will be processed in
50 to 75 days as outlined in RSA 482-A. Permit-by-notification (PBN) will be
processed in 5 days instead of 10 days, but the application must be signed by the
conservation commission.  The number of projects eligible for PBN has increased,
but the new Rules created a Priority Resource Area (PRA) which elevates the review
process in some applications. Utility maintenance is eligible for SPN with the NH
Natural Heritage Bureau and/or NH Fish & Game recommendation.  Abutter
setbacks have been reduced to 10 feet for wetland projects.  Public hearing
requirements are more objective and define substantial public interest as "when
NH DES has been contacted by individuals and town or county officials or govt.
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who have voiced concerns documenting flood storage, hydrologic integrity, or
habitat from a local, state or regional perspective."

NHACC created several guidance documents to help commissions understand the
Wetland Permit Review Process:

CC Role in Permit Review Spreadsheet
NHACC Wetlands Factsheet
NHACC Wetlands Protection
DES CC Responsibilities in Wetland Permitting

For more information and to view the FINAL PROPOSALS go to the
Department of Environmental Services (DES) website for the Wetlands
Administrative Rules.
 
The NHACC presentation on the Role of CC in the Permit Review Process can
be found on the Workshop page of NHACC website. Summary of CC Review
includes:

Establishing a process for timely notice of applications received by the
municipal clerk.
Considering a commission vote to designate a member to sign
intervention notice if the timeline for the CCs to meet ahead of a due date
is not possible.
Arranging with the agent or applicant to conduct a site walk (consider
coordinating with the Planning Board).

Excerpts from final Wetlands Rules and RSA 482-A are listed below with any reference to

conservation commissions highlighted in yellow. 

Conservation Commission review role in
Permit-by-Notice (PBN) has been restored.
The Permit-by-Notification (PBN) will require a signed statement from the conservation

commission waiving the right to intervene to be eligible for the 5-day review. If the permit is

not signed by the CC it will be reviewed as a Standard permit or may be re-submitted by the

applicant with completed information. The Wetlands Permit-by-Notification (PBN) Application

Form requires the CC signature in Section 12.  If the form is not signed by the CC the applicant

must submit a Standard Application or a revised PBN application. You can download the PBN

application form here.  

Expedited permit review time has been restored to 30 days.
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The Expedited (EXP) application will also require a waiver from the conservation commission and

the time frame has been restored to a 30-day review period.  If EXP permits do not have a

waiver signed by the conservation commission or municipality, then the project will be

processed as a Standard Permit or the applicant can submit a revised application.

Expedited (EXP) Minimum Impact Wetlands Permit Application Form requires the CC signature in

Section 13. Download the form here. If the application is complete, except for the signed

statement from the Conservation Commission waiving their right to intervene on the project, the

application will be processed under the standard application processing times established in

RSA 482-A:3, XIV

 
Standard Permits continue to allow for CC review according to: RSA 482-A

As defined under RSA 482-A:11 Administrative Provisions, Commissions must provide written

notification with 14 days of filing date in order to investigate a permit application and they must

provide a written report within 40 days of application filing. See below for reference to

conservation commissions. The Standard Dredge and Fill application is here.

Wetland Rules
Env-Wt 103.66 “Priority resource area (PRA)” means a jurisdictional area that:

(a) Has documented occurrences of protected species or habitat;

(b) Is a bog;

(c) Is a floodplain wetland contiguous to a tier 3 or higher watercourse;

(d) Is a designated prime wetlands;

(e) Is a duly-established 100-foot buffer of designated prime wetlands;

(f) Is a sand dune, tidal wetland, tidal water, or undeveloped tidal buffer zone; or

(g) Is any combination of (a) through (f), above.

Env-Wt 309.06 Availability of Permit-by-Notification (PBN).

Any person intending to undertake activities in a jurisdictional area may do so under a PBN as authorized by

RSA 482-A:11, VI if the project is: (a) A minimum impact project...

Env-Wt 309.07 PBN Application Requirements. To obtain a PBN, the applicant shall submit to the

department the following, on or with a PBN Application, NHDES W-06-27, dated December 15, 2019:

(h) A signed statement from the conservation commission or, if there is no conservation commission, the local

governing body, certifying that the municipality waives its right to intervene on the project; and 

Env-Wt 309.08 PBN Review Procedures.

(b) If the PBN application does not contain all information and certifications required by Env-Wt 309.07, the
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department shall deny the application and notify the applicant of the reason(s) for the denial in writing within

4 working days of receipt of the application.

PART Env-Wt 310 SUBMISSIONS FOR EXPEDITED PERMITS (EXPs)

Env-Wt 310.01 EXP Submission Requirements. To obtain an EXP, the applicant shall submit to the

department the following, on or with an EXP Application, NHDES W-06-012, dated December 15, 2019: …

(h) A signed statement from the municipal conservation commission or, if there is no conservation

commission, the local governing body, certifying that the municipality waives its right to intervene on the

project; and

Env-Wt 310.02 EXP Review Procedures. (a) The department shall review the application for an EXP for

completeness and compliance with applicable department rules within 30 calendar days of receipt if the

application has been signed as required by Env-Wt 310.01(h) and (i).

Section 482-A:11
482-A:11 Administrative Provisions. –

III. (a) Upon written notification to the department by a municipal conservation commission, a local river
management advisory committee, or the New Hampshire Rivers Council that it intends to investigate any notice
received by it pursuant to RSA 482-A:3, the department shall not make its decision on the application that is the

subject of the notice until it has received and acknowledged receipt of a written report from such commission, local
river management advisory committee, or the council, or until 40 days from the date of filing with the municipal

clerk of such notice, whichever occurs earlier, subject to an extension of up to 40 days, as permitted by the
commissioner, for good cause shown. In connection with any local investigation, a conservation commission may

hold a public informational meeting or a public hearing, the record of which shall be made a part of the record of the
department. Where the commissioner grants an extension, the time limits prescribed by RSA 482-A:3, XIV(b) shall

be suspended for up to 40 days as agreed to by the applicant and the department. If a conservation commission, a
local river management advisory committee, or the New Hampshire Rivers Council makes a recommendation to the

department in its report, the department shall specifically consider such recommendation and shall make written
findings with respect to each issue raised in such report which is contrary to the decision of the department. If

notification by a local conservation commission, local river management advisory committee, or the New Hampshire
Rivers Council pursuant to this paragraph is not received by the department within 14 days following the date the

notice is filed with the municipal clerk, the department shall not suspend its normal action, but shall proceed as if no
notification has been made.

The threshold for major impact projects has been reduced
to > 10,000 Square Feet  from > 20,000 Square Feet
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You're receiving this email because of your relationship with the New Hampshire Association of
Conservation Commissions.

Our mailing address is:
New Hampshire Association of Conservation Commissions

54 Portsmouth St
Concord, NH 03301

Want to change how you receive these emails?
You can update your preferences or unsubscribe from this list
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Kristen Murphy <kmurphy@exeternh.gov>

pollinator project & Morrissette
1 message

Kristen Murphy <kmurphy@exeternh.gov> Tue, Jan 21, 2020 at 12:41 PM
To: "Guindon, Carlos" <cguindon5@gmail.com>, Bill Campbell <wcampbell@exeter.edu>, "Piskovitz, Todd"
<tpisk@comcast.net>

Carlos, Bill, and Todd,

Ginny and I met with Thomas from NHFG and Tracy Degnan (RCCD) about the Morrissette property in late Dec.  They
reached out as they are wanting to collaborate on a pollinator planting study w/ Exeter and the SST students.  Basically
their idea is to involve the students growing out milkweed plants, planting them at Morrissette, and tracking success
rates.  As part of the plan, Thomas has some thoughts for mowing practices on the property.  They are below.  We
thought it would be a great project.  I can bring it up in detail at the next CC meeting.  

I also just heard from Don Clement who suggested we bring in Evy Nathanson from Kingston CC who has started a wildly
popular program, Pollinator Pathways which has been encouraging people to convert part of their yards for pollinators. 
They are now up to 200+ members and 5 conservation commissions.  

It may be a good topic for Feb.  Todd do you want me to reach out to Evy and see if she is available for either the Feb or
March meeting?  

Kristen

---------- Forwarded message ---------
From: Brightman, Thomas <Thomas.Brightman@wildlife.nh.gov>
Date: Fri, Jan 17, 2020 at 1:32 PM
Subject: RE: Morrissette
To: Kristen Murphy <kmurphy@exeternh.gov>, Degnan Tracy <rccdted@comcast.net>
Cc: David O'Hearn <david.ohearn@suntecktts.com>

Hi Kristen:  Happy New Year!

 

I walked the property with David O’Hearn, it was great to get some context and history from him on his management
there!  We discussed both the mowing op�ons for the field, as well as the young successional area adjacent to it.

 

My recommenda�on would be to break the field into 2-3 sec�ons, and do one sec�on each year.  This would promote
more perennial flowering plants, including milkweed, thus crea�ng a be�er pollinator resource, and diminishing
some of the grasses over �me, making the meadow more botanically diverse.  It would also minimize the cost for
mowing in any given year.  I am available to help delineate these areas.

 

Milkweed should be planted (star�ng this spring) in patches and delineated (by stakes or GPS) so that the patches
could be monitored more closely over �me.  Plan�ngs could be a mix of the plugs that will be grown by the school,
augmented by some of the plants NH Fish and Game will be growing this spring, and hopefully the Town might also
be able to purchase milkweed plugs or plants to add to the mix as well, perhaps with the savings from more limited
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mowing.  Over �me, the mowing regime and areas could be adjusted depending upon how the plant community
(including the milkweed) responds to the new mowing pa�erns.

 

Seeding for milkweed is also an op�on, although there would need to be some prep work to create a good seedbed
for them, as the grass cover is pre�y heavy, and it would be difficult to get good germina�on if you seeded directly
into the grass cover.  One op�on is to herbicide small areas to kill the grass cover, and then seed into those areas.  It
would be interes�ng to see what comes out of the seed bank in such areas, as opening up the soil could result in both
na�ve and/or invasive species germina�ng in those spots.

 

I hope this helps.  Please let me know if you would like me to help delineate the areas (no cost to the Town as part of
my Technical Assistance grant funds).  I can also put together a basic map of the mowing pa�erns for David to use.  (I
would like to do this in the late spring/summer, once I can get a be�er look at what herbaceous plants and grasses
are growing in the field).  David could then begin implemen�ng the cu�ng this coming fall.

 

As far as the early successional areas, I concur with David’s thoughts in his email.  It would be great to remove some
of the pines and other trees that are growing up into the shrubland, I can also help map this out should you desire. 
Having a con�nued early successional landscape directly adjacent to the meadow would help grow the overall
pollinator benefit, as many of the shrubs and trees are good pollinator food, especially early season, not to men�on
the benefit to many species (like woodcock, various warblers, etc.) that need early successional habitat.

 

Thanks, and please let me know your thoughts!

 

Cheers

Tom

 

Tom Brightman

Wildlife Habitat Biologist

Nongame and Endangered Wildlife Program

New Hampshire Fish and Game

11 Hazen Drive

Concord, NH 03301

603-271-5860 office

 

 

 

From: Kristen Murphy <kmurphy@exeternh.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, January 9, 2020 12:12 PM
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Exeter Conservation Commission 
January 14, 2020 

Town Offices Nowak Room 
Draft Minutes 

 
Call to Order 
 
1.  Introduction of Members Present 
 
Present at tonight’s meeting were Chair Todd Piskovitz, Vice-Chair Andrew Koff, Sally Ward, Clerk, Bill 
Campbell, Dave Short, Kristen Murphy, Trevor Mattera, Alternate, and Donald Clement, Alternate 
 
Carlos Guindon, Ginny Raub Lindsey White, Alyson Eberthardt and Julie Gilman, Select Board Liaison, 
Alternate, were not present. 
 
Mr. Piskovitz called the meeting to order at 7 PM. 
 
2.  Public Comment 
 
1.  Rebecca Moore on behalf of Nelson Drive property owners expressed concerns about water on their 
properties.  Indicated the property owners have engaged an attorney to interpret the grandfathered 
building rules but are not pursuing legal action hopeful that Conservation will assist.  The site was 
cleared of vegetation.  A building permit was issued in December.   
 
Ms. Murphy indicated the parcel became a deeded lot in 1967, the shoreland regulations have a 
grandfathered provision and Mr. Eastman felt the same applied to the wetland buffers. 
 
Ms. Moore noted her attorney did not believe relying upon 1967 ruling is not environmentally sound 
and want to encourage the Commission to keep thinking about this and asked what their options are. 
 
Mr. Clement indicated to appeal to the ZBA, someone must apply for an appeal, the ZBA would hear the 
appeal and rule after. 
 
Mr. Piskovitz noted unless the plan comes to us, the Commission’s say is advisory only.  Ms. Murphy did 
not think the Commission could make the appeal.  Mr. Mattera asked if there was a process where the 
Commission could weigh in?  Ms. Murphy indicated the Commission has never been a part of that 
before, the structure would impact the buffer. 
 
MOTION:  Mr. Campbell motioned to appeal the issue discussed to the ZBA questioning exemption to 
wetland waiver.  Ms. Ward seconded the motion.  A vote was taken, all were in favor, the motion passed 
unanimously. 
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Mr. Clement indicated he would like Mr. Eastman here to explain the reasoning and proceed carefully.  
Mr. Campbell indicated the builders will be moving along.  Mr. Campbell will draft a letter.  Ms. Murphy 
indicated she was not aware work started; it is possible that it needs a shoreland permit as well. 
 
2.  Stephanie Marshall noted she had a packet of information on this topic.  Mr. Eastman pulled up the 
map of the wetland for her and said It would have to be a buffer zone.  9.1 and 9.3 according to the 
attorney, was in shoreland, not wetland but was used the same.  The appeal period ended yesterday, 
and they have already cleared the land. 
 
3.  Lou H raised concerns with the energy committee with a petition against granite bridge pipeline, 
three weeks ago to formally support.  Hope to persuade to support as well and co-sign statement or 
write own.  Question need of project to “increase supply f natural gas for home heating.”  50% used to 
generate electricity, renewable sources will meet needs by then, fuel oil and prepare more expensive, 
environmental dangers, pass under Squamscott.  Need to reduce CO2 emissions, burning methane, 3x as 
much CO2, no sense to look into fossil fuel future. 
 
Mr. Koff asked the status and Lou noted it is still in PUC for final determination.  Feel it is important to us 
no matter what.  Mr. Koff asked about a metering station at the DPW and Lou indicated it was proposed.  
Mr. Campbell asked if the citizen’s petition was submitted to the Town and Lou advised he thinks it will 
be on the 21st when deliberation takes place.  Mr. Campbell asked if it goes to warrant.  Lou indicated he 
would be happy if the Commission supported their statement.  Mr. Short indicated it would be an 
advisory statement only. 
 
Mr. Clement indicated there was not only a gas line under the Squamscott but two more already, run 
energy corridor along 101, another alternative to bring in gas to more urban areas.  Lou indicated he did 
not think it necessary, that we need more gas. 
 
Mr. Campbell indicated it goes through Hampton east to west probably from Boston and is sort of 
irrelevant to us.  Mr. Mattera indicated it makes a lot of sense coming from the Commission, don’t see 
role as Conservation Commission supporting this.  Personally agree but don’t see our jurisdiction.  Mr. 
Clement indicated part of the Commission’s charge is protection of the environment. 
 
Lou indicated protecting the wetlands, sea level rise gets worse with this.  Mr. Mattera indicated the 
Commission does not regulate things that affect climate.  Do best to conserve valuable land.  Ms. Ward 
asked if there were questions about the impact on the river and Lou indicated if there were a leak, 25 
feet below level of river.  Mr. Campbell indicated it is a process of directional drilling which is mostly 
manageable.  Mr. Piskovitz indicated they have to set up pretty far away from the river to go that deep. 
 
Mr. Clement indicated they came before the Select Board a year ago for leasing land.  There will be an 
energy shortage in the future (gas) it will go before voters, comes down to if we want to take a stand.  
Lou indicated if the Commission wants to support hope they will go to the meeting. 
 
Mr. Koff indicated he was in agreement, their opinion was asked on a potential tree farm, had a 
discussion and want to be consistent.  Ms. Murphy indicated there was no objection to leasing land but 
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made that decision separate to future discussions of project.  Mr. Carpenter indicated it will go to ballot; 
a statement could be made later if the Commission feels comfortable. 
 
Mr. Piskovitz indicated he was looking for the Commission to sign and it doesn’t sound like the 
Commission is comfortable doing that tonight. 
 
Action Items 
 
1.  Wetland waiver request for proposed five-lot subdivision and associated infrastructure at 
      100 Linden Street 
      Tax Map/Lot:  104-71 
      Planning Board Case #19-13 
 
Ian Winter presented the application on behalf of IS Realty Trust.  Mr. Winter indicated that Henry Boyd 
and Mark West were present also. 
 
Mark West noted directly adjacent to 98 Linden Street this is a large project with a large detention 
basin.  The sewer line was put in prior to approval.  A few trees were planted.  There is buffer zone 
impact.  Mr. West indicated he had a letter from the Planning Office which explains how this ties into 
the wetland system.  The parcel has been forested.  There are large upland trees.  Doesn’t hold an 
extensive amount of water or appear to flood deep.  Undeveloped land between Linden and Patricia 
now is infill, not a unique system.   There is rapid development around the wetland.  No vernal pool.  
Not connected to animal habitats or turtles.  Had planting scheme.  Propose screenage to restore buffer 
zone.  Additional plantings were added just outside.  Detention basin adjustment was raised and moved 
back so five feet zone wouldn’t be treated.  Has to be in this location to be lower than the roadway.  
There is an extensive basin with micro pool with heavy plantings on slope of basin and trees at bottom.  
Septic system will be retired. 
 
Mr. Campbell asked where the wetland is drained and Mr. West indicated it is isolated.  There is a pit 
and mound that hold water on either side which gets right up to the buffer but more to the outer 
structure. 
 
Mr. Campbell asked if the temporary impacts would be restored and Mr. West indicated yes, the whole 
area will be replanted and drains to the wooded location. 
 
Mr. Campbell asked if it went before the Planning Board and Mr. Winter indicated not yet. 
 
Mr. Clement noted Lot 5 is the existing house and asked if wetlands are a part of Lot 1.  Henry Boyd 
indicated access is off Linden right of way.  Lots 1-4 will have access from Patricia.  Lot 4 is very large.  
Wetland on Lot 1 on left hand side of new road.  Lot 2 and 3 share a detention pond.  Challenged to use 
increased rainfall amounts.  Not filling in any wetland.  Like having the short curves.  Cul-de-sac seems 
large but need to accommodate fire truck.  Took safety into account.  Is some wetland impact. 
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Mr. Short asked why the radius in the cul-de-sac sharper than the cul-de-sac and Mr. Boyd indicated due 
to the slow speed and center line geometry standards.  Exeter standards are smaller to be safely 
designed.  Roadway and cul-de-sac are treated differently. 
 
Mr. Campbell asked who maintains the pond and Mr. Boyd indicated it may be the Homeowner’s 
Association.  Town has the right but not the responsibility to maintain.  Want to make sure town road 
holds up.  Most towns don’t have forces to maintain but the Town can charge the HOA to maintain. 
 
Mr. Winter indicated it would be up to the Planning Board and may just be Lots 2 & 3. 
 
Mr. Boyd indicated the exclusive use easement does everything we can to minimize impact. 
 
Ms. Ward asked about the site walk in October and whether there will be any change in the road and 
Mr. Boyd indicated not really, it can’t be moved anymore than they have it.  Advocates for narrower 
roads but done all we can to keep out of there.  Doesn’t shed water into wetland area.  Stormwater 
treatment changing to store and treat water. 
 
Ms. Ward asked about snow storage and Mr. Boyd indicated it would be in the middle of the cul-de-sac.  
Exeter allows for loop pavement which has less runoff and is easier to treat.  Mr. Campbell asked what 
would happen if the HOA wanted to plant in the middle and Mr. Boyd indicated it would have to go the 
Town.  It becomes an extension of Patricia Ave.  Would have to speak to DPW.  Don’t think small 
plantings would be a problem.  Ms. Murphy noted utilities are there too. 
 
Mr. Piskovitz asked if the 100’ of frontage did not have to be met, could the cul-de-sac be moved and 
Mr. Boyd indicated he was not sure.  There would have to be a radical curve and be closer to the 
wetland.  Water will always flow to the lowest point. 
 
Mr. Clement asked if the drainage of the wetland would be impeded by the extension of the road and 
Mr. West indicated there is no flow going that way.  There is no outlet. 
 
Mr. Koff noted the Planning Board looks at structures and engineering with TRC and Mr. Boyd indicated 
TRC has reviewed already.  They can’t release more water than is running off the site already.  Mr. 
Clement asked if it will not push more water into abutting lots and Mr. Boyd indicated correct, the pipes 
are sized appropriately.   
 
Mr. Clement asked the depth of the basin and Mr. Boyd indicated by low contour line, coming out 
through the outlet structure, only when large storm event.  Mr. Clement indicated 44.5’ with a depth of 
2 to 2.5?’  Mr. Boyd noted it was a challenge to raise a bit, the highest contour is about 48.’ 
 
Mr. Koff indicated that it seemed like a lot of effort went into it.  Mr. Mattera agreed indicating the 
wetlands impact to wetlands B don’t bother me, you did your homework, permanent impacts to 
wetlands C are more of a concern.  Mr. Boyd indicated he wished those could be avoided but they did 
everything they could to minimize.  Mr. Boyd indicated the deeds could be restricted to cover both. 
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Mr. Clement indicated the Planning Board was pretty good about setting those as conditions. 
 
Ms. Murphy indicated an example of where the town was forced to maintain and this made the 
requirement stronger now through PTAP have regulations that protect that.  Can make request to be 
safe and sure to Planning Board. 
 
Mr. Campbell motioned to review with no objection and recommend that the Planning Board restrict 
deeds as mentioned.  Mr. Short seconded the motion.  A vote was taken. Mr. Clement abstained.  
Approved 6-0-1. 
 
2.  Climate Summit Workshop Takeaways (Trevor, Don, Kristen) 
 
Ms. Murphy indicated that she, Mr. Campbell, Mr. Mattera attended the Workshop and found it very 
valuable.  A link was sent with the Memo.  The workshop covered where to find funds for resilience 
planning.  The Town Administrator at Durham provided an energy checklist requirement, can send 
around.  Planning for future storm surge.  Portsmouth went one step further, an unadvisory flood area.  
Awareness to homeowners in flood area.  Have recommendations for development.  Specific actions 
make more likely to adopt.  State amended 79 e to allow for use for coastal resilience improvement.  
Town can adjust program so homeowner can move utilities out of projected sea level.  Tax would be 
deferred to later date.  Saves us cost in the long run.  Talked about bringing to Exeter next Warrant. 
 
Mr. Campbell noted it was adopted in certain districts, not town wide.  Ms. Murphy noted the Town 
could adopt a coastal resilience zone.  Changes made in that zone would not increase taxes.  Mr. 
Campbell noted it would grant relief for several years by appeal basis but was not part of 79e before. 
 
Ms. Murphy indicated there was a fair amount of stormwater utility discussion.  Dow attempted to 
adopt if property can’t absorb water anymore.  Changes in some way for Town to maintain.  Interesting 
progression in Portland, may be primed to explore that. 
 
Mr. Campbell indicated it made sense to add another and charge like utility  More attention will be paid 
to managing nitrogen levels in bay.  Would be addressed differently by case. 
 
Ms. Mattera supported the slow approach, air and equitable, already paying for stormwater work we 
do, in taxes.  Multi-year process. 
 
Ms. Murphy indicated there was a cape study in Exeter which introduced modular stormwater 
infrastructure.  A lot is undersized for future rains but is another way to be proactive. 
 
Mr. Mattera noted they are looking into this kind of stuff in North Hampton.  This won’t be done 
overnight, is an exploratory process.  Any task force should know that and there should not be a 
deadline.  ARM is coming up.  Think is in May with $1 million in funds. 
 
3.  Annual Accomplishments and 2020 Goal Setting 
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Ms. Murphy noted a set of goals has been developed linked to Master Plan.  An impressive amount was 
done in 2019. 
 
Mr. Piskovitz recommended having a separate session for that.  A work session could be scheduled for 
February. 
 
4.  Committee Reports: 
 
     a.  Property Management 
 
 i.  Invasive Plant Removal 2019 Update 
 

Ms. Murphy provided a map of Henderson Swasey with location and species documented, 
walked logging paths, tremendous amount of work.  Carlos held a pulling day.  Majority on map 
is his effort.  Still have funds, could hire SCA with harvest funds and push a community day 
again, put out a call for volunteers and teach them how to identify invasive plans and indicate 
how much effort it is. 

 
 ii.  Fire Pits in Town Forest 
 

Ms. Murphy has been contacted about fire pits in Henderson, Swasey and other areas.  There is 
no accessibility for fire crews there.  It is not a permitted use in Town Forest.  Worth writing a 
letter to editor/response from Commission. 
 
Mr. Campbell added in conjunction with the Fire Department would add more weight and asked 
if it were posted.  Mr. Murphy noted it was posted at the kiosks. 
 
Chair Piskovitz will let the Fire Department know the Commission wants their input. 

 
     b.  Trails 
 
 i.  Volunteer Support 
 

Ms. Murphy noted a mother and son reached out in Kensington.  The school requires volunteer 
time in the same location.  Sent to Little River area.  Suggested we would accept classmates as 
volunteers as well. 
 
Mr. Short indicated they could help with grooming the trails and wouldn’t see any objection. 
 
Mr. Campbell had no objection, especially in the Town Forest. 
 
Mr. Short noted someone mentioned the trails were in much better condition where leaf 
blowing did not occur, the organic base held up better. 
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Ms. Murphy indicated early spring is amphibian migration just to caution use of equipment.  
Mr. Short indicated could keep a good eye on everything, probably on a monthly basis. 
 
Mr. Campbell noted signs were up on each side of the tunnel now. 

 
     c.  Outreach Events 
 i.  Report on Winter Solstice Celebration – Raynes Farm 
 

Ms. Ward noted it was a big success, great bonfire, conditions and weather were great, lit up 
lanterns, lot of people didn’t know about Raynes Farm until then, getting ideas for next year. 
 
Mr. Campbell noted he bought lanterns to light up trails.  It would be nice to buy from Ms. Ward 
and reimburse.  Ms. Ward indicated there were six LED lanterns. 
 
MOTION:  Mr. Campbell motioned to reimburse Sue Ward $60.  Mr. Short seconded the 
motion.  A vote was taken, Ms. Ward abstained.   Approved 7-0-1. 
 

 ii. Upcoming: 
  1.  Open Barn Days (tbd) 
 

Ms. Murphy put it out on Facebook and has 15 people interested.  Ms. Ward noted it 
depends on conditions. 

 
  2.  Full Moon Snowshoe Planning (February 8, 6:30 PM, ECC) 
 
  Mr. Koff indicated he was involved last time and can continue to be.  Need to advertise.  
  Plan to do hot chocolate again.   
 
  Ms. Murphy indicated Parks & Recreation are not able to help but can advertise. 
 
     d.  Tree City Subcommittee 
 
     Mr. Piskovitz noted Eileen Flockhart felt meetings should be posted.  Ms. Murphy provided her with  
     the date, which was January 21 in the Wheelwright Room.   Will be looking at revising the tree  
     ordinance to meet standards for Tree City.  Someone in Town is donating trees. 
 
5.  Approval of Minutes:  December 10, 2019 
 
MOTION:  Mr. Campbell motioned to accept the December 10, 2019 minutes as written.  Mr. Short 
seconded the motion.   A vote was taken.  Mr. Campbell abstained.  Approved 7-0-1. 
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6.  Correspondence 
 
Ms. Murphy got a request for additional information concerning the Epping Road project.  Prime 
wetlands are involved on the property.  Ms. Murphy is reaching out to the logging company. 
 
7.  Other Business 
 
Next Meeting 
 a.  Date Scheduled:  February 11, 2020 at 7 PM, Submission Deadline:  January 31, 2020 
 
Adjournment 
 
MOTION:  Mr. Campbell moved to adjourn.  Ms. Ward seconded.  All were in favor and the meeting 
was adjourned at 9:29 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Daniel Hoijer 
Recording Secretary 
 


